
 
 
 
Access to Public Information Request 

 

Date of receipt:   12 July 2021 

Date of response:        10 August 2021 

Access to Public Information request regarding mRNA & DNA Vaccine  

 

Request: 

My request for information is addressed to HSC, Public Health, and any other health body, 

and any States department or authority - collectively referred to as "you" here below - 

connected in any way with the importation and use of mRNA and DNA products on the 

island. 

Earlier this month Dr. Robert Malone, inventor of the mRNA and DNA "vaccine", made a 

public announcement confirming that the mRNA gene therapy is a toxin. His interview, 

recorded in the attachment here below for ease of reference, was previously sent to HSC on 

24/06/2021. Dr. Malone made the following disclosures: 

- a) mRNA is toxic 

- b) the spike protein is a pathogenic protein 

- c) the spike protein gets into the blood, circulates throughout the body, then accumulates 

in various organs 

- d) the spike protein has reproductive toxicity 

 

Question 1: Were you aware of any of the above four attributes prior to the first 

importation of the mRNA gene therapy in mid-December 2020? If yes, which attribute(s) 

were you aware of by mid-December 2020? 

Question 2: If the answer is no to the above question 1, on what date were you first made 

aware of any of the above four attributes? Please specify the date for each of the above 

four attributes coming to your knowledge. 

Question 3: a) On what date did you convene your first meeting to review your 

"vaccination" program in the light of any of the above four attributes coming to your 
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knowledge?                           

                   b) What resolution(s) was/were passed at the meeting? 

 

Question 4: Did you inform every resident volunteering for the "vaccine" that they are being 

injected with a toxin? 

Question 5: Did you inform every resident volunteering for the "vaccine" that they were 

participating in a medical experiment with no known mid- and long-term side effects, and 

therefore with no guaranteed safety or efficiency? 

Question 6: Injecting people with a known toxin is illegal, unethical, and indefensible. Why 

did you not suspend the "vaccination" program as soon as you became aware of the toxicity 

of the product? 

 
Response provided by Dr Peter Rabey, Medical Director & Dr Nicola Brink, Director of 

Public Health:  

Throughout the COVID-19 pandemic medical professionals advising the Civil Contingencies 

Authority, States Members and our community have followed the advice of national and 

international bodies whose function has been, and continues to be, to assess the risks 

versus the benefits of the vaccination programme.  

The Joint Committee for Vaccine & Immunisation, the Medicines & Healthcare products 

Regulatory Agency, the National Institute for Health and Care Excellence, Public Health 

England, US Food & Drug Administration, the World Health Organisation etc are best placed 

to consider the scientific evidence about vaccine safety – including the views of Dr Malone.  

We have no intention of trying to duplicate or reproduce their analysis, monitoring and 

oversight functions in detail locally – including on Dr Malone’s views. 

The vaccination programme follows guidance from the JCVI and all patients who come 

forward for the vaccine are provided with detailed and appropriate information approved 

by the MHRA.  

 

 


